Data Submitted (UTC 11): 12/2/2021 6:05:38 AM

First name: Jan Last name: Spencer Organization:

Title:

Comments: [External Email]QMS Project

## [External Email]

If this message comes from an unexpected sender or references a vague/unexpected topic;

Use caution before clicking links or opening attachments.

Please send any concerns or suspicious messages to: Spam.Abuse@usda.gov

Dear Joan,

Please include my comments to the record.

I am opposed to the QMS Project.

No existing old growth should be cut, period.

I was up the McKenzie this past summer and like everyone, horrified by the effects of the wildfires around Blue River and amazed at all the logging trucks on the road. There seems to be no need to be cutting more trees for a long time for building oversized suburban homes.

Thank you.

Jan Spencer Eugene